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Armed Robbery / Conspiracy 

 
Location: 400 block of Murchison Drive, Millbrae 
 
Type of Crime: 212.5(c)PC – Armed Robbery 
                          182(a)(1)PC – Conspiracy 
 
Suspects:  

Three males, teens to 20s, all wearing ski masks and one brandished a firearm. 
 
 
Millbrae, CA – On Friday, September 15, 2023, at approximately 9:21 PM, San Mateo 
County Sheriff’s Deputies were dispatched to an armed robbery on the 400 block of 
Murchison Drive. When Deputies arrived, they contacted the two teenage victims.  Deputies 
learned three suspects worked together to rob the victims of their cell phone. Deputies also 
learned the unknown suspects brandished a firearm when demanding the cell phone and 
fled the scene on foot. Deputies conducted an extensive search of the area and utilized 
other law enforcement tools but did not locate the suspects. The victim’s cellular phone was 
later located about four blocks away. The victims were not injured during the armed robbery.   
 
The San Mateo County Sheriff’s Office is reaching out to our Millbrae community for support 
and assistance. If you have witnessed any suspicious activity or have seen individuals who 
match the suspects' descriptions in the vicinity around the specified date and time, we 
strongly encourage you to get in touch with us. You can contact Deputy Zapata at 
jzapata@smcgov.org or call us at 650-259-2300. 
 
For those who prefer to maintain their anonymity, we offer the option to contact the San 
Mateo County Sheriff’s Office Anonymous Tip Line at 1.800.547.2700.       
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